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Diagram 1: Final Vote Participation  

 

 

 

 

2. CiVS Independence Declaration 
 

The Australian Manufacturing Workers' Union Protected Action Ballot (B2024/1433) has been 

managed and declared independent of all other parties. 

 

The Australian Manufacturing Workers' Union Protected Action Ballot (B2024/1433) result has 

been audited and the declared result is assured. 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

 

Mike Michael 
Managing Director 
Democratic Outcomes Pty Ltd 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1. Ballot Result 

 
Total Eligible Voters:  121 

Total Participated:  97 

 

97 out of 121 have answered all questions  80.2%  

Final Ballot Audit: Wednesday, 20 November 2024 at 11.05am AWST 

 

 

Australi1an Manufacturing Workers' Union Protected Action Ballot 

(B2024/1433) 

Voters.: 121 

Tota l Participat ed: 97 (80.2%) 
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3. Questions and Results 
 

Question 1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Question 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected ind ustria I action by AMWU members against 
y,our employer, which may invollve taking separately, conrnrrentlly and/or 
consemtfvely any or all the actions set out below: 

1. An unlimited number of 1 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 96 (99.0%) 

■ No - 1 (1.0%) 

In support of reaching an enterp ,ise agireement with your employer, do you 
endorse tlhe taking of protected industrial action by AIMWU members against 
your employ,er, which may involve taking separately, concurrently and/or 
consecutively any or all the actions set out below: 

2. An unlimited number of 2 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 94 (96. 9°hi) 

■ No - 3 (3.1%) 
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Question 3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 4 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by AMWU members against 
y,our employer, which may invollve taking separately, concurr,ently and/or 

consecuUvely any or all t he actT 011s set out below: 

3. An unlimited number of 3 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes -93 (95.9%) 

■ No - 4 (4.1%) 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your emp!loyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by AMWU members against 
y,ouremployer, which may invo,lvetakingseparately, concurrently and/or 
consecutively any or alll the actions set out below: 

4. An unlimited number of 4 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 93 (95.9°/4) 

■ No - 4 (4.1%) 
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Question 5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 6 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected ind ustria I action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve taking .separately, concurr,entlly and/or 
consecutirvely any or alll the actions set out below: 

5. An unlimited number of 8 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes- 92 (94.8%) 

■ No- 5 (5.2%) 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your emp,loyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by AMWU members against 
y,ouremployer, which may invo lve taking separately, concu rrently and/or 
consecutively any or alll the actions set out below: 

6. An unlimited number of 12 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 92 (94.8%) 

■ No- 5 (5.2%) 
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Question 7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 8 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support o reac ing an enterprise agreement wit your emp, oyer, o you 
endorse the taking of protected ind ustria I action by AMWU members.against 
your employer, which may involve taking separately, concurrentlr'{ and/or 
consecutively any or alll the actions set out below: 

7. An un limited number of 24 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 93 (95. 9"Ai) 

■ No - 4 (4.1%) 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your em,p.loyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected ind ustria I action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may invnlve taking separately, concurr,entlly and/or 
consecutively any or alll t he actions set out below: 

8. An unlimited number of 48 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 92 (94.8%) 

■ No - S (5.2%) 
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Question 9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 10 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your empiloyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by .AMWU members against 
your employer, wh ich may invo lve taking separately, concurr,entlly and/or 
consecutiively any or alll the actions set out below: 

9. An un limited number of 72 hour stoppages of work? 

■ Yes -93 (95.9%) 

■ No - 4 (4.1%) 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your emp,1,oyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by AMWU members aga inst 
your employer, which may invo,lve taking separately, concurrently and/or 
consecutively any or alll the actions set out below: 

10. An unlimited number of stoppages of work for a period of one week? 

■ Yes - 91 (93.8%) 

■ No - 6 (6.2%) 
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Question 11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 12 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support ,of reaching an enterprise agreement with your emp,loyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industrial action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may involve taking separately, concurrentlrit and/or 
consecutively any or all the actions set out below: 

11. An unlimited number of indefinite stoppages of work? 

■ Yes - 89 (91.8%) 

■ No - 8 (8.2%) 

In suppnrt of reaching an enterprise agreement with your empiloyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industria l action by .AMWU members against 
y,our employer, which may invollve taking separately, concurr,entl¥ and/or 
consecutiively any or all the actions set out below: 

12. An unlimited number of indefinite or periodic bans on overtime? 

■ Yes -93 (95.9%) 

■ No - 4 (4.1%) 
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Question 13 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected ind ustria I action by AMWU members against 
your employer, which may invollve taking .separately, concunentlly and/or 
conserntiively any or all t he actions set out below: 

13. An unlimited numb-er of indef inirte or periodic partial work bans? 

■ Yes-94 (96.9%) 

■ No - 3 (3.1%) 
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